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CALL TO ORDER: 10:37AM                                                            

 

ROLL CALL/STAFF INTRODUCTIONS: Police Commission members present: Morgan Kasuske, 

and Tim Shanks.  Also present were Lt. Doug Mahlum.   

 

 PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 

 None. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. APPROVE December 13th, 2021 MEETING MINUTES.  

Commissioner Shanks moved, seconded by Commissioner Kasuske to accept the minutes from 

the December 13th, 2021 meeting.   

 

Motion carried 2-0 

 NEW BUSINESS 

1. POLICE COMMISSION’S EXAMINATION OF APPLICANT: ROBERT “ROB” SNOOK, 

FOR THE POLICE FORCE – GREAT FALLS POLICE DEPARTMENT. 

 

Lt. Mahlum stated that the application of Robert Snook had been referred to the Police 

Commission.  Pursuant to Mont. Code Ann.  §7-32-4154, this meeting is an examination of the 

applicant as to their age, legal, mental, moral, and physical qualifications and their ability to fill 

the office as a member of the police force.   

 

Lt. Mahlum read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 7-32-4151, that sets forth the role of the 

Police Commission; reviewed each item provided to the Commission members in their meeting 

packets; and, read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 7-32-303, qualifications of law 

enforcement officers.  He explained that this meeting is for the Police Commission to review the 

documentation, conduct the examination of each applicant, and make a determination as to whether 

each applicant meets the qualifications of a law enforcement officer.     

 

He read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 2-3-203(3).  He asked the applicant’s position with 

regard to right to privacy.  Applicant Snook asserted his right to privacy. 

 

Lt. Mahlum noted that there is substantial value in having the examination confidential to have a 

frank and open discussion with the applicants and to gain an accurate view of qualifications to 

determine their ability to fill the office as a member of the police force.  Lt. Mahlum determined 

that each applicant’s individual privacy clearly exceeded the merits of public disclosure, and closed 

the meeting for the Commission to conduct each applicant’s examination in executive session. 

At 10:42 AM members of the Commission and Lt. Mahlum, met in executive session in the Gibson 
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Room for the purpose of the Commission conducting the examination of applicant Robert Snook.   

 

-  -EXECUTIVE SESSION - - 

 

Applicant Robert Snook 

*Commissioners Shanks and Kasuske were physically present in the Gibson room.  Applicant 

Snook appeared via Zoom.   

Applicant Snook’s examination began at 11:10 AM   

 

Commissioner Shanks started the examination by asking Robert what he preferred to be called.   

 

Snook stated that Robert was fine.  

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Snook why he had decided on Montana, specifically Great Falls.   

Snook stated he and his wife began researching their move quite some time ago and started with a 

phone call to the Great Falls Police Department.  They also researched several of the larger agencies 

in Montana, but chose Great Falls PD as the community itself matched up to where they wanted to 

be in Montana.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked how much time they had spent in Montana.  Snook replied that he 

and his wife spent 8-9 days in Great Falls, also driving around to other communities in the state 

while he was in the hiring process. 

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked if Snook had been looking into housing here in Great Falls.  Snook 

stated they had been looking at housing and were hopeful they would find what they were looking 

for.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked what the size of the Webster Police Department was and Snook 

explained it consisted of 44 officers.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked how many calls for service Webster Police took in a year and also 

stated that the Great Falls Police Department was a very busy department taking over 50,000 calls 

per year. Snook explained that so far in 2022 they had taken just over 4,000 call for service.  He 

stated they are fairly busy and he looks forward to the busy pace of the GFPD.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked how Snook handles stressful situations and Snook stated he maintains 

his calm to help him through these types of situations.  

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Snook why he had MP(Military Police) and Supply Unit as an MOS 

on his DD-214.  Snook went on to explain he was recruited to Supply Unit initially but took the 

first transfer he could get and that was to become a MP.  Once out of the USMC he became an 

Infantryman in the USMC Reserves.   
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Commissioner Shanks asked where Snook had been stationed in the USMC.  Snook stated he had 

been a MP at Camp Lejeune, NC.  He also stated he had been deployed to Afghanistan as well.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked if Snook’s wife was employed and if she would look for employment 

once here in Great Falls.  Snook explained that his wife is a private Court Room Reporter and 

works from home.  Further, she would continue this type of work, even in Great Falls.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked Snook what his long-term goals were at the GFPD.  Snook stated he 

was very interested in the SWAT Team, but most importantly he wanted to become rooted in the 

Agency and have a complete understanding of the Agency and how he is to operate.   

 

Commissioner Shanks went on to describe the many opportunities within the GFPD and that Snook 

should seek those out when he was eligible.  Commissioner Shanks also encouraged Snook to test 

for promotion any time the opportunity came up.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked a hypothetical question in regard to what Snook would do if he caught 

one of his Training Officers stealing something.  Snook stated he would immediately confront the 

officer but would also report it to a supervisor.  Snook clearly stated he would not put himself or 

career in jeopardy for somebody else’s behavior.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked if Snook had ever been in a fight either duty related or off duty.  

Snook stated he has been and he typically handled himself by taking care of the situation and then 

making sure everyone was ok.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked what a daily staffing was with his current agency.  Snook stated it 

varied but anywhere between 3 and 6.  Commissioner Shanks asked if he routinely worked with a 

backup officer when needed and he stated he did.  Commissioner Shanks also asked what type of 

investigations Snook was responsible for and if his agency relied upon Investigative Units.  Snook 

stated he handled most all calls outside of only the initial response to homicides and typically sex 

crimes as they had specific Investigative Units who would respond to these types of calls.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Snook if he was aware of the unique Patrol Shifts, the GFPD 

employed.  Snook stated he was aware of the 10 hour 40 minute shift.  

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked if Snook had considered the pay difference in the two agencies.  

Snook stated it was about on par with each other as NY taxes were much higher and our retirement 

system was better.  Snook explained he was vested as a NY State employee, but not as a police 

officer.  He wouldn’t be able to draw his pension until age 62.  Snook also described a new 

movement in New York State to only allow those drawing a NY pension to live in NY if they are 

to keep their pension.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske reiterated Commissioner Shanks’ comments about exploring all options 
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while with the GFPD and to seek out opportunities for growth.   

 

Commissioner Shanks again asked a hypothetical such as previous but stated this time it was a 

Sergeant that was caught stealing something.  Snook responded he could talk with other Sergeants 

or take it to a Lieutenant if needed.  

 

Commissioner Shanks went on to explain to Snook that it is always critically important to the 

GFPD to remain honest, even when mistakes are made and to always be professional when 

representing the GFPD.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked if Snook’s wife was comfortable with the move and he stated she was 

and they were looking forward to the move. Snook explained they both loved the Missouri River, 

the central location of Great Falls and the “working class” type community.   

 

Commissioner Shanks described the fewer options for “nice” things here in Great Falls and asked 

Snook how far he was from New York City.  Snook stated he’d never been there, outside of the 

airport, and they didn’t care for the “City Life”.  

 

Snook further described that he and his family enjoy the outdoors and even wintertime activities 

such as ice fishing and hockey.  Snook stated they are excited for the opportunity to be in Great 

Falls, MT.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked how big Rochester, NY was and how far it was from Webster, NY.  

Snook stated they were about 4-minutes from Rochester and he believed it had a population of 

roughly 1-million.   

 

Applicant Snook’s examination concluded at 11:10 AM.  Lt. Mahlum called the meeting back to 

order at 1:38 PM.   

 

Lt. Mahlum summarized the Commission’s examination of the applicant for the police force; that  

the Commission reviewed the background of the applicant; and, that Robert Snook meets the age, 

legal, mental, moral and physical qualifications and that he is eligible to be a member of the Great 

Falls Police Department. 

 

Commissioner Shanks moved, seconded by Commissioner Kasuske, that the Police 

Commission approve of applicant Robert Snook for hiring consideration as a member of the 

Great Falls Police Department. 

 

Lt. Mahlum asked if there was any public comment.  Hearing none, Lt. Mahlum asked if there was 

any further discussion among the Commissioners.   

 

There being no further discussion, Lt. Mahlum called for the vote. 
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Motion carried 2-0. 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT  

 There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Kasuske moved 

to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Shanks, to adjourn the meeting of February 16, 2022 

at 11:14 AM.   

 

Motion carried 2-0.  

_________________________________ 

                                             Lt. Doug Mahlum, Acting Secretary 

 

Minutes Approved: _______________, 2021 

 

 

Minutes approved 4/4/2022 Lt. Doug Mahlum, Acting Secretary 


